INLET ISLAND MAINTENANCE COMPANY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR JULY 9, 2009
President Coby Cates called the meeting to order at 7:10.  Attending trustees were:

Peg Stecky, Phil DeLeo, Darren Butler, James Chaney, and Ross Saunders.

Guests included: Heather Chaney, Scott Frizzell, BillieJo Dains, Michale Anglemeyer, and Keely Saunders.

On behalf of the Board President Coby expressed thanks to the volunteers who repaired the docks and painted the picnic tables.

Approval of Agenda - After a review of the agenda the Board gave their consent to move forward with the agenda as submitted.  

Approval of Minutes - Coby called for approval of the June 4, 2009 meeting minutes.  Peg made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted, and Coby seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report - Coby presented a treasurer’s report showing an ending fund balance of $38,164.71.    This figure represents incoming dues for May and June, and $704 expenditures in June for security.  Phil moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted, and Darren seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was unanimously approved.

Old Business      

Website update – Peg suggested we keep the rental calendar manually, and not on the website.  This will continue with just one point of contact for rentals.  Consensus is to include the online editor, so that we can post our own minutes, announcements, and important correspondence.  BillieJo volunteered to be our web editor for those postings. Overall costs are estimated at $850 for setup and $20 per month to maintain.  Phil will contact Darrin to rely our decisions about the website, and push this project forward.  Coby made a motion to proceed based on these cost estimates.  James seconded the motion, and it was approved unanimously.

Security update – The board discussed concerns about the security guard performance over the July 4th weekend.  It was reported the young guard spent most of his time hanging out and socializing with some of the younger crowd in the park.  It was also stated the guard’s family was in the park, and kicked out by other park users.  The guard failed to remove a block holding the gate open, allowing anyone into the park.  The board agreed we need someone to contact each new guard when they report for duty, and explain what is expected of them.  BillieJo and Michale volunteered to be the contact persons to meet each new guard.  James questioned whether we should be charged for the poor service on the July 4th weekend.  Coby will check with Vicki to understand what rules or duties were expressed to the guards.  

Review Of Projects – Coby led a recap of park projects.  The swim dock repairs have been completed except for installing the jet ski poles.  The stencils for the dock signage are complete and ready for a dry day to paint.  Phil handed off the stencils and paint to Michale, who volunteered to paint the “No Swimming” signs on the docks.  

Playground Fence - After an extensive discussion about the fence configuration, the Board agreed to proceed with a 3-foot high fence around the playground area.  Quality Fence was selected as the contractor.  

Ecology Blocks - The Board reviewed options for an ecology block wall between the gravel parking lot and the tennis courts.  The project is estimated to cost about $2,600.  Michale volunteered to get another bid for 38 blocks.      

New Business

Swim Area Ropes – The Board talked about the hazard of boats near the swimming area.  The Board feels we need to take quick action to rope off the swimming area to keep boats out of the area.  Coby will investigate rope options.

Paint Clubhouse – Coby stated the paint on the clubhouse and restrooms is showing signs of weathering.  He said if we can get a group of volunteers together to paint them, he has a source to get the paint at cost.

Bulletin Board Repair – James and Darren volunteered to replace the Plexiglas in the doors of the community bulletin board, and secure the doors with new locks.

Nutria – Coby informed the Board about the recent reports of nutria sightings along the shores of lake Tapps.  He stated we should pass the word to our neighbors to report any evidence of nutria habitation  to the authorities. 

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:55.  The next board meeting will be on 8/6/09.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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